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To Whom It May Concern, 
 

Submission on SSD-9254 MOD 4 – Wollar Solar Farm BESS Capacity 
 

I am writing on behalf of Sunterra, the EPC and O&M Contractor for the nearly 

completed Wollar Solar Farm, to express our strong support for the proposed 

Modification 4 to SSD-9254, which seeks approval for the construction of a 280MW / 

560MWh Battery Energy Storage System (BESS). 

As the party responsible for delivering and operating the solar farm to date, Sunterra 

recognises the value that this BESS would bring to the site and to the broader NSW 

electricity network. In our view, the proposed modification will: 

 Enhance Grid Stability by enabling the solar farm to store excess energy and 

dispatch it when needed, reducing reliance on fossil fuels and improving 

network flexibility; 

 Support the Clean Energy Transition, aligning with NSW’s energy strategy and 

climate goals by facilitating deeper renewable energy penetration; 

 Deliver Economic Benefits, including regional employment and opportunities 

for Australian industry during construction and operations. 

While Sunterra is not involved in the BESS scope at this stage, we fully support this 

modification and believe it will significantly enhance the long-term value and 

performance of the Wollar Solar Farm as a strategic renewable energy asset. 

We confirm that neither Sunterra nor I have made any reportable political donations 

or gifts in relation to this application. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this important proposal. 

Sincerely, 

 

Yuan Chen 

On behalf of Sunterra Energy Pty Ltd, EPC and O&M Contractor of Wollar Solar Farm 

L10, 1 Pacific Hwy, North Sydney, NSW 2060 

04/07/2025 


